

12/10/2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am writing to you about our wraparound provision after half term.

Unfortunately due to restrictions remaining in place, our provision will be limited and look very different to the previous version. It is not a perfect solution, however I know that finding childcare is proving increasingly difficult for some of our families and would like to be able to help in some way.

As the Early Years is 1 bubble, we are able to be a bit more flexible with this provision than our offer for Years 1 to 6.

We will continue to run our soft start to the day, with children arriving from 8.40am

Provision for 0-3s

This will remain the same

Provision for Nursery and Reception children

Before school:

This will be run from 8:00am until the start of the school day. This will be at a cost of £4.00 per session.

Children will have access to some activities and breakfast.

At 8:40, children will go to their classrooms.

We will be able to cater for a maximum of 12 children in this provision. Priority will be given to keyworker children and then offered on a first come, first served basis.

After school:

This will be run from the end of the school day.

Children will have access to some activities and their tea.

Collection times will be at 4:30pm, 5:00pm or between 5:30 and 5:45pm when the provision will close. We are doing this so that we can have your child ready for you to collect and therefore minimise contact points between parents and children / staff for safety. When you book your place you will need to state which collection time you would like.

Cost for provision up to each collection time:

- Collect at 4:30 £6.00 per session
- Collect at 5:00 £7.00 per session
- Collect from 5:30 to 5:45 £8.00 per session

We will be able to cater for a maximum of 12 children in this provision. Priority will be given to keyworker children and then offered on a first come, first served basis.

Provision for Years 1 to 6

Before school:

We will run the breakfast club from 8.00am until the start of the school day. This will be at a cost of £2.00 per session.

Children should all arrive for this provision between 8.00am and 8.20am.

When the weather is fine, the children will all meet and start the day in the playground. In bad weather we will use the gym.

At 8.20 the children will then be taken up to the dining hall where they will be given breakfast. Children will sit, sensibly distanced at tables in their bubbles.

At 8.40 the children will then go to their classrooms.

We will be able to cater for a maximum of 20 children in this provision. Priority will be given to keyworker children and then offered on a first come, first served basis.

After school:

This session will be a highly structured session that is broken into activities lasting 15 to 20 minutes each. During each activity, bubbles will remain together at a table in the dining hall.

Activities will include things such as: homework completion, outdoor time, art, construction and of course the afternoon snack.

We will have 3 specific pick up times and children will be brought down to the main entrance at these allocated times – 4:30pm, 5:00pm and between 5:30 and 5:45pm when the provision will close.

When booking these sessions, you will need to state which collection time you will require.

Cost for provision up to each collection time:

- Collect at 4:30 £3.50 per session
- Collect at 5:00 £4.75 per session
- Collect from 5:30 to 5:45 £6.00 per session

We will be able to cater for a maximum of 20 children in this provision. Priority will be given to keyworker children and then offered on a first come, first served basis.

Booking

Booking forms for wraparound care will be available from Monday, 12th October. They will be available from the school website or on drop off and pick up at school.

Keyworker definition

The government definition of a keyworker is the one we are working to. It can be found at the following website: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision

Kind regards,

Miss A Allan (Headteacher)